
February 14, 2017 

Robert Stein 
Chairman 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 

Re: Bridgeport 115-kV transmission line upgrade project 
The United Illuminating Company 
Environmental Inspection Report on Behalf of the Connecticut Siting Council 

Dear Chairman Stein: 

Pursuant to the Connecticut Siting Council’s (“CSC”) approval of Petition 1176, please find 
outlined below and attached, The United Illuminating Company’s (“UI”) bi-weekly compliance 
summary for the construction of the Bridgeport 115-kV transmission lines and the replacement of 
the existing 115-kV transmission line structures from Baird Substation in Stratford to Congress 
Street Substation in Bridgeport.  

• Management of soil pursuant to UI’s Soil Management Plan
• Weekly inspections of sediment and erosion controls on work areas and structures

pursuant of the UI – Baird - Congress Stormwater Pollution Control Plan and
Registration with CT DEEP (Reg. # GSN003025)

As also required by the CSC, a copy of our Environmental Inspection Report(s) must be 
provided to the Mayors of Bridgeport and Stratford (submitted separately). At the request of UI 
representatives, a copy of the report also is being provided to you. Accordingly, the enclosed 
report documents the environmental inspections during construction activities along the Metro-
North Railroad corridor between UI’s Baird Substation and Congress Street Substation.  

Should you have any questions regarding the report, please do not hesitate to call me at 
203.926.4792. 

Sincerely, 

Chris Hughes, Project Manager 

Enclosure 

cc: The Honorable, Mayor Joseph P. Ganim, City of Bridgeport 
The Honorable, Mayor John A. Harkins, Town of Stratford 
Theodore Smigelski, State of Connecticut Department of Transportation 
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Bridgeport 115-kV Transmission Line Upgrade Project 
CSC Bi-Weekly Construction Report 

1/30/17 to 2/14/17 
 
OVERHEAD 
 
The contractors mobilized and setup the laydown area. Vegetation clearing started on 
both the north and south sides of the MNR corridor between Congress and Baird 
Substations. In addition access roads and work pads are being built. Finally drilling 
started at structure 825BNN.   
 

 
Drilling at 825BS and access road at 814N 
 
SUBSTATIONS 
 
Congress Substation  
No construction activity at the Congress Substation.  
 
Baird Substation 
Civil contractor leveled site and foundation contractor started drilling. 
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Tracking pad and access road to Structure 786S 

 

Access road to Structure(s) 216N, 817N and 818N 



 

Grading and access road development at Structure(s) 816S, 817S and 818S 

 

Building of work area for Structure 825N 



 

Silt fence for Structure 821N 
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